CHEROENHAKA(NOTTOWAY)INDIAN TRIBE OF SOUTHAMPTON CO. VIRGINIA

AUGUST 6TH 2011 CALLED MEETING AT RUTH B. CAMPBELL LIBRARY FRANKLIN VA.

11:00 AM
Drafted by: Deborah “Tiger Lily” Motahari (Tribal Secretary)
Attendees: Chief Walt Brown, Teresa Preston, Beverly El, Gloria El, Ellis Wright, William Lamb, Teressa Baxter, Vashti Clarke, Quinn Clarke                                                                                                           Not in Attendance but called to advise they weren’t coming: Tommy Hines, Cynthia Brown          

*Chief Brown opened meeting with prayer*                                                                    
· $201.75 spent so far for gas going to First Landing.
· As of July 29th the tribal account balance was $1703.69.

· As of July 29th the foundation account balance was $6161.63
· Total between the two accounts: $7,865.30

· Brunswick Chamber of Commerce still owes $2900 for the loan for the April 2011 powwow in Alberta. $1230.31 received from them via check #5786 to be deposited in Foundation’s account. $1669 is still owed.

· $54 received from Tanterrian for land dues(MONEY GRAM).

· $424 received for Waskehees/postcards/water ($384 in case/$40 check)
· $64 donations in cash to Foundation (First Landing Presentations)

· $51 cash
· $174.00 to Heritage Foundation via United Way from Vashti Clarkeâ€™s pay
· $1,997.31 total ($1498.31 in checks $499 in cash)

· Figures gone over and agreed upon from powwow. (My figures match what Teresa Preston already sent) – VASHTI CLARKE
· The check for the land payment needs to be written today. $1629.15 is due Aug. 15, 2011. An additional $1000 is being paid to be applied to principle for a total of $2,629.15.
· Teresa asked to mail Chiefâ€™s letter to Trudy Reel.

· Vashti moved, Beverly 2nd to send copy of Chamber of Commerce letter to Trudy Reel regarding the $1669 still owed. Teresa Preston will send.

· William Lamb to call July powwow vendors to let them know they can come vend free at the November powwow at First Landing. Chief asked William to see if Pam Fields would come Friday, November 18th, and do face painting for the kids on the school day. William and Ellis to handle the Craft Vendors, Chief Brown will handle getting the Food Vendors.

· Thank you letter is needed for Stan Purser the flint knapper remind Chief. We neglected to give him a stipend for coming to the July powwow.                                                                       Pow Wow Date Change: Vashti Clark checked the dates for 10 years in advance to make sure that Easter does not fall on the last weekend in April. There are no Powwow’s scheduled within 150 miles. Due to the heat and lack of patronage, the July powwow will be moved to the 4th weekend in April (28/29) with a possible school day. 

· Chief Brown closed meeting with prayer.

